MEMBERS OF THE BOARD.

KNOWLES A. RYERSON, Chairman BENG GUTENBERG ROSS G. HARRISON REMINGTON KELLOGG ELMER D. MERRILL GEORGE P. MURDOCK ROBERT C. MURPHY ROOBE R. REVELLE THOMAS M. RIVERS KARL P. SCHMIDT HAROLD J., COOLIDGE, Exec. Sec.

## tae Sci Bd 31M

## NATIONAL RESEARCH COUNCIL

2101 CONSTITUTION AVENUE, WASHINGTON 25, D. C.

WASHINGTON OFFICE
Cable Address
NARECO, Washington, D. C.
Telephone
EXecutive 8100

HONOLULU BRANCH OFFICE Bernice P. Bishop Museum Honolulu 35. Hawaii

Established in 1916 by the National Academy of Sciences under its Congressional Charter and organized with the cooperation of the National Scientific and Technical Societies of the United States

PACIFIC SCIENCE BOARD

14 September 1949

Dr. Alexander Spoehr Chicago Museum of Matural History Roosevelt Road and Lake Shore Drive Chicago Illinois



Dear Dr. Spochr:

I am writing to inform you that the Pacific Science Board has approved your project for a year's archeological and anthropological research on the island of Saipen. We understand that a portion of your time (approximately one-third) will be made available to assist the Administrative authorities of the island.

We are including your project as a special anthropological project under the continuing SIM Program which is an extension of the CIMA Program. We are requesting the Deputy High Commissioner to extend to you all the privaleges which have been accorded to SIM participants by the Administrative authorities.

We shall expect to receive quarterly Progress Reports during the time that you are in the field, and will also welcome receiving copies of your Final Report in sufficient numbers to cover the Board's CIMA distribution.

In view of the fact that all of the funds for the SIM Project which we are to receive from the Office of Haval Research for the current year have been committed, we do not anticipate making a subcontract with the Chicago Museum of Natural History on account of your project.

Please let us know if we can be of further help with regard to your plans, and do not hesitate to call on Miss Akers, the Secretary of the Homolulu Office of the Board, for assistance.

The Pacific Science Board was very pleased with your Report on your work in the Marshalls and I wish you the best of luck in your Saipan project.

Sincerely yours,

Herold J. Coolidge

cc. Cdr. L.M. Duke -Et.Cdr. P. Drucker Miws E. Akers